
 
 
 
 
 
Date:  

 
Email:  

Dear  

I am writing in response to your enquiry under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
(FOIA) reference FOI 230920. Please accept our apologies for the delay in 
responding to your request. 

 
You requested the following information. Please also see our response below: 

 
Original Request 

 
Can I request Ambulance quality indicators at a more granular level as the only 
available I have been able to find is regional. Ideally I would like the data that 
makes up this summary AmbSYS-Jul-23-1.xlsx (live.com) but for either 
postcode area/ local authority or sub ICB (in order of relevance). 
Further Request 

 
Please correct me if I am wrong, but this data is at ICB level and not sub 
ICB/CCGs/SICBLs? 

 

This above is an example of what I have received from a different request, 
would it be possible to get the data again but at the required granularity? 

 
Unfortunately, this is not a level of granularity that the SECAmb Performance and 
Information Team are able to provide. From July 2022, integrated care 
systems, (ICSs), became legally established through the Health and Care Act 2022, 
and CCGs were closed down. 
The level of granularity requested and to manually break the data down by post-code 
means that the request would exceed the £450 cost limit of complying with a 
request. It is therefore exempt under Section 12 of the FOI Act. 

 
I hope you find this information of some assistance. 



 
 
If for any reason you are dissatisfied with our response, kindly in the first instance 
contact Caroline Smart, Head of Information Governance via the following email 
address: 

FOI@secamb.nhs.uk 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
Freedom of Information Coordinator 
South East Coast Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust 



 


